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2. The Application listed works required: - the window is not fitted properly, there is a 

leak in the pipes under the bath, no electrical checks have been carried since 2017 
and the electricity meter has been by-passed. 

 
3. The Application was referred to the Tribunal. An Inspection of the Property and a 

Hearing were fixed for 20 June 2024 at 10.00 and 11.45 respectively and intimated 
to the Parties. 
 

4. Prior to the Inspection and Hearing, the tenant requested that the Application be 
withdrawn. The Tribunal had reagrd to health and saftey ascpects of the 
Application, and, on its own intiative contiued the Application.  

 
5. The Tribunal issued the following Direction to the Landlord: “The Landlord is 

required to produce a current Electrical Installation Condition Report (EICR) for the 
Property. The Report requires to be prepared by an electrician registered with 
SELECT, NICEIC NAPIT or other accredited registered scheme who is either 
employed by a firm that is a member of such accredited scheme or is a self–
employed member of such a scheme. The Report requires to have no 
recommendations in the C1 or C2 category and, where applicable, the outcome in 
respect of the individual areas should be appropriately marked with a “tick” if in an 
acceptable condition. The said EICR should be lodged with the Chamber no later 
than 4.00 pm on 18 June 2024.” The Landlord complied with the Direction, albeit 
outwith the time limit. 
 

 
Inspection and Hearing 
6. The Inspection of the matters complained of in the Application took place at the 

Property on 20 June 2024 at 10.00 am.  The Landlord was not present and was 
represented by Ms. E. McCulloch of the Landlord’s Agents.  A Schedule of 
Photographs was taken at the Inspection and is annexed hereto.  
 

7. The Hearing took place on 20 June 2024 at 11.45 am at Glasgow Tribunal 
Centre. The Landlord was not present and was represented by Ms. E. McCulloch 
of the Landlord’s Agents. 

 

8. The Tribunal discussed the Inspection with Ms. McCulloch and advised that it was 
satisfied that the issues raised in the Application had been attended to and that the 
smoke, heat and carbon monoxide detectors complied with the statutory 
regulations. The Tribunal noted that a competent EICR dated 14 June 2024 had 
been provided by the Landlord. The Tribunal noted that the electricity meter had 
been renewed on that date, At the Hearing, Ms. McCulloch produced a valid and 
satisfactory Gas Safety Certificate. 
 
 
 
 






